
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
11th June, 2020 
 
 
Dear Parent / Carer 
 
Bus Travel arrangements for Year 10 Students 
 
As Mrs Sheriff stated in her latest communication regarding the Year 10 provision, we have had to amend 
our bus routes and provision due to the availability of buses and bus drivers currently.  
 
If your son or daughter will be travelling to school by bus, please ensure that your child follows the the 
Coronavirus (COVID-19): safer travel guidance for passengers. This will involve sitting on the designated 
seats and wearing a face mask while on the bus.  
 
We recognise that students will not have purchased a bus pass so, although currently not ideal, the bus 
companies accept that the students will need to pay for their travel as they board the bus. 
 
We have collapsed our PH1/2, PH3/4/5 and PH6/7 into three routes. We will essentially have an 
Arthington/Pool route, an Adel/Holt Park/Bramhope route and a Guiseley/Menston Route. 
 
In the week beginning Tuesday 16th June, the buses will deliver the students to school at 9:20am. From 
Tuesday 23rd June, and for the following three weeks, the buses will deliver the students to school at 
9:50am.  
 
All buses will be able to pick up our students at the end of the day whether school finishes at 3:00pm 
(Tuesday/Thursday) or 1:10pm (Wednesday/Friday). The buses will follow the revised routes home. The 
only exception is that the PH1/2 combined service to Pool/Arthington will be slightly later than the others 
on a Wednesday and Friday. We anticipate that it will not be no later than 2:00pm. Students waiting for 
the PH1/2 on these days will remain with us, in a socially distanced group, until the bus is on site.  
 
Revised Bus Routes / Morning Pick-Up Times 
 

PH1/2 This service will travel from Arthington/Pool to Prince Henry’s. Approximate times for the 
9:20am start will be – Arthington 8:55am, Pool 9:00am. Students who would normally catch 
the bus halfway up Pool Bank will need to walk down to the stop on Pool High Street as no 
service will pass this stop. 

  

PH3/4/5 This service will start in Adel and will follow the PH4 route. Approximate times for the 9:20am 
start will be – Adel 8:35am, Holt Park Asda 8:50am, Bramhope 9:00am. Students who would 
normally get the bus at the stop on Otley Old Road between either end of Holtdale Approach 
will need to walk to the Holt Park Asda stop as no service will pass this stop. 

  

PH6/7 This service will start at Rawdon Cross Roads 8:30am, Yeadon Town Hall 8:38, Whitecross 
Roundabout 8:50, Menston Rail Station 8:55 

 
All approximate pickup times for a 9:20am start in the week beginning Tuesday 16th June will be thirty 
minutes later when we move to a 9:50am start from Tuesday June 23rd.  

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-safer-travel-guidance-for-passengers


 

 

 
 
Students that travel on transport provided by NYCC 
 
If your child accesses NYCC transport and will require this transport please register via the ‘Book school 
transport’ form at: 
 
 https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/schools-and-childrens-services-during-coronavirus-covid-19#transport 
 
Please be aware that you will need to complete the form for NYCC on a weekly basis. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Mr Rowbottom  
Associate Headteacher 
 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/schools-and-childrens-services-during-coronavirus-covid-19#transport

